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Reminders 
Thursday February 6 
 Foundation attend full day 9am – 3.20pm 
Friday February 7 
 Foundation attend full day 9am – 3.20pm 
Monday February 10 
 Swimming Yr 3 - 6 
Tuesday February 11 
 Engagement of Volunteers Interview session 

– 8.15am 
Wednesday February 12 
 Foundation Rest Day  
 Opening School Mass 6pm 
 BBQ 7pm 
Thursday February 13 
 St Francis Yr 3-6 

Swimming Sports @ Bendigo East Pool 
Friday February 14 
 Weekend maintenance forms due back 
 Assembly @ 2.45pm 
Saturday February 15 
 MARONG CUP  
Monday February 17 
 Engagement of 

Volunteers Interview session – 8.15am 
Tuesday February 18 
 Hockey Clinic Yr 1-4 
Wednesday February 19 
 Foundation Rest Day  
 District Tennis Yr 6 
Thursday February 20 
 Catholic Swimming Sports @ Bendigo East 

Pool 
 Hockey Clinic Yr 1-4 
Friday February 21 
 Engagement of Volunteers Interview session 

– 8.15am 
 Yr 5 Unit Mass @ 11.40am 
Monday February 24 
 Engagement of Volunteers Interview session 

– 8.15am 

 
Tuckshop Roster 2020 
 
Week 2 – Pie, Anzac Biscuit & Drink 
Thursday February 6 
Friday February 7 
9-11am Brylie Anderson | Teagan King | Sarah 

Stewart 
12-3pm David Perrin, Bree Bortolotto, Katrina 

Van Dillen, Chelsea Baker, Erin Monk, 
Tandy Jackson, Marnie O’Bree 

 
Week 3 – Hot Chicken & Gravy Roll, Popcorn & 
Drink 
Thursday February 13 
Friday February 14 
9-11am Fiona Horan | Vanessa McClure | Ebony 

Doyle  

12-3pm Bronwyn Rodda, Kate Grange, Emma 
Fuzzard, Mistee-lee Allan, Bek Stevens, 
Lucy Rodda 

 
Weekend Maintenance 

8-9 Feb Stevens (6D), Gladman (6G),  
Hand (5B), Caldwell (5K) 

15-16 Feb Turpie (Fdn WM), Bennallack (2P), 
Jubber (4Z), Cail (3GH) 

22-23 Feb Mitchell (3H), Fox (6FD),  
Childs (Fnd WM),  
Van Emmerik (Fdn M) 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

“For it is in giving that we receive.”  St Francis of Assisi         
 
 
Dear Families, 
The prayer below is one of my favorite prayers. The prayer simply 
suggests that each of us are called to do the “work” of bringing the 
peace and hope of Jesus into the lives of others and into the life of 
our school community. I share with you St. Teresa of Avila’s poem 
titled “Christ has no Body”. 

 

Christ has no body but yours, 

No hands, no feet on earth but yours, 

Yours are the eyes with which he looks 

Compassion on this world, 

Yours are the feet with which he walks to do good, 

Yours are the hands, with which he blesses all the world. 

Yours are the hands, yours are the feet, 

Yours are the eyes, you are his body. 

Christ has no body now but yours, 

No hands, no feet on earth but yours, 

Yours are the eyes with which he looks 

compassion on this world. 

Christ has no body now on earth but yours. 

  

Marong Cup - We need parent volunteers! 
Marong Cup will be held on Saturday 15th February from 11.00am at 
the Bendigo Racecourse, Ascot.  It is a wonderful family day where 
the children are extremely well catered for with an amazing amount of 
rides. The adults are also very well catered 
for with a lovely assortment of food and 
drinks. Please come along and enjoy a great 
afternoon.  
 
This is the first fundraiser of the school year 
and Tonya Harris has been working 
tirelessly to coordinate this fundraiser. If you 
can help our school by offering your time for 60 minutes on the 
Saturday this would be greatly appreciated. We need another 20 
helpers ASAP. Please ring Michelle at the office on 5439 3191 and 
volunteer to support our fundraiser - our students always benefit from 
your commitment to our school.  

“To Live, Learn and Grow in God’s Love” 

  

“To Live, Learn and Grow in God’s Love” 

Newsletter No. 2 – February 6, 2020 
(Term 1 – Week 2) 

 

ST. FRANCIS OF THE FIELDS 

The Jaara people are the traditional custodians of the land on which we live.  They have lived here for thousands of years.  We commit to 

working for Reconciliation and justice for all Aboriginal people and to learning more about the Jaara people. 

mailto:office@sfstrathfieldsaye.catholic.edu.au
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Parents & Friends Meeting - Tonight! 
All parents are invited to attend our first Parents & Friends meeting tonight - 7.30pm in the staffroom. All 
welcome. Our Parents and Friends raise funds that directly support student learning and wellbeing. In the 
past our community has raised funds for: 

• Playgrounds x 3, 
• Soccer oval & inground sprinkler system, 
• Music equipment - class sets of drums, beautiful piano, electric drums, etc 
• Literacy equipment - LLI intervention equipment, guided readers, etc 
• Numeracy equipment, etc 
Please come along and help our children - they deserve the very best! 

 

Fete Meetings 
All parents are invited to attend the fete meetings that are held each Monday evening in the staff room from 
7.30pm. We only have 6 weeks before our School Fete - please come and provide assistance.  
 

Swimming Program 
Thank you to those parents who are travelling with our students in the school 
buses to the swimming pools. Your support is very much appreciated.  
 
We do need help from our Year 3-6 parents when we hold our school swimming championships on Thursday 
13th February from 9.30 - 2.00pm. If you can help for some of this time please contact the office on 5439 
3191. 

 
Road safety 

We all have responsibility for keeping our children safe; especially on the roads. I ask all parents to: 
• Drive at 20kph, or lower, when entering and leaving the school grounds. 
• Avoid driving near the pig shed at the rear of the school property. 
• Remind their child where they will pick them up each night.  
Thank you.  
 

 
Opening School Mass 
I invite all families to attend our Opening School Mass on Wednesday 12th February in our stadium, 
affectionately referred to as “the Shed”. 

• 6.00pm Whole school mass 
• 7.00pm Community BBQ (free - provided by P & F). You may wish to buy a soft drink for $1.00 

a can.  

 

Assembly 
We will hold our first school assembly on Friday 14th February from 2.45pm in the Shed. All welcome.  
6D will be leading our assembly.  Please come and enjoy. 
  

Board meeting 
All Board members are invited to attend our first meeting for the year on Wednesday 
19th February at 6pm in the staff room.   
  

Calendar - Repeat 
I have included the link for the Term 1 calendar so that all students, parents and teachers can coordinate 
upcoming events. https://www.sfstrathfieldsaye.catholic.edu.au/downloads/term-calendars 

 
Christ has no hands but yours.  
 
 
 
Tim Moloney 
Principal 

mailto:office@sfstrathfieldsaye.catholic.edu.au
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Pastoral Wellbeing 
 

 

 
Volunteers for our School Fete. 
We are looking for volunteers to help support our School Fete which is one of our biggest fundraisers for the 

year.  It is really important that we get as many helpers as possible for this major school event.  Without the 

volunteers, we would not be able to run this fun day for our students.  
 

The Victorian Government introduced the Child Safe Standards along with 

Ministerial Order No. 870 which set out the minimum requirements for schools in 

relation to child safety.  Child Safe Standard 4 and clause 10 of Ministerial Order No. 

870 relates to staff screening, selection, supervision, training and other human 

resources practices that reduce the risk of child abuse by new and existing personnel, including employees 

volunteers and contractors. 
 

In order to meet the Child Safe Standards the school has prepared ‘Engagement of Volunteer’ packs, which 

include all the requirements to meet the Child Safe Standards.  We are asking all parents and volunteers who 

will be helping in and around the school to get a pack from our front office and fill out the required 

documents.  The Working with Children Act 2005 (Vic) requires that any person doing 

child-related work, must have a valid Working with Children Check (WWCC).  The 

school already requires that all school volunteers are required to apply for and pass a 

WWCC.  There is no change to this requirement. There is no cost for volunteers 

applying for a WWCC.  See the link below to apply for a WWCC 

http://www.workingwithchildren.vic.gov.au/home/applications/ 

 

Once the documentation is completed, you can choose a time (see below) to bring the documentation back to 

school and provide the school with proof of personal identity (eg. your driver’s license) 

 

After this short process, you will be able to help in and around the school.  This process sounds like a difficult 

or lengthy one however, it isn’t and it is ensuring that the safety of our students is at the forefront of 

everything that we do.   We are not able to run events or school activities without the help of our community.  

We are asking all our parents to please complete the necessary application form.   
 

Please see below for dates and times where we can review your documentation and finish off the paperwork. 

Volunteer Meetings - Times available to check paperwork. 

Please bring your Working with Children card (WWCC) and your driver’s licence. 

We will meet in the staffroom at St. Francis of the Fields on these dates. 

 

Tuesday, 11 February, 2020 @ 8.15am 

Monday, 17 February, 2020 @ 8.15am 

Friday, 21 February, 2020 @ 8.15am 

Monday, 24 February, 2020 @ 8.15am 

Thursday, 27 February, 2020 @ 8.15am 

 
If you have further questions or any concerns, please contact me at school. 

Grace Scalora 

Deputy Principal - Pastoral Wellbeing 

mailto:office@sfstrathfieldsaye.catholic.edu.au
http://www.sfstrathfieldsaye.catholic.edu.au/
http://www.workingwithchildren.vic.gov.au/home/applications/


 

PH: 5439 3191       FAX: 5439 3192 EMAIL:  office@sfstrathfieldsaye.catholic.edu.au 4 
 HOME PAGE: www.sfstrathfieldsaye.catholic.edu.au 

Forms to return to school 
Our school community have responded well to completing the forms below on PAM. Thank 
you. 

• Update Medical and Emergency contact details – 20 to go!! 
• Updated Asthma Plan (for those students who need one)  
• Anaphylaxis plan (for those students who need a plan) 

 

Photo Permission on PAM 
There are currently 181 children who do NOT have permission for us to use their photo. We believe there 
has been a misunderstanding with the question. We usually don't have this many children NOT having 
permission. 
The medical form can only collect this information in a certain way so could you please log back in to PAM 
and check it. 

Yes means = CANNOT use your child’s photo. 

If you have not yet completed any of the forms listed above on PAM (where applicable), please complete 
using these instructions.  
 

Please enter this URL into your browser - https://pam.sfstrathfieldsaye.catholic.edu.au 

Click on the 'Forgot Password?' link and follow the prompts. 

Excursion permission forms can be found under ‘School Activities’. 

 
School Fees 
Statements have now been emailed to all families with 2020 School Fees 
included. 

Please note our payment options below. It is expected that parents who do not 
make payment under Options 1, 2 or 3 will pay their school fees in advance. 

OPTION 1 - DIRECT DEBIT PAYMENT OF SCHOOL  
Payment of fees by direct debit is the school's preferred option. 

This method of payment has proven to be an easy and convenient way to meet school fees with many 
families already choosing this option. 
Direct Debits are available fortnightly (Thursday) or monthly on the 1st of each month. Parents may elect 
to make monthly or fortnightly payments. 
Fee statements are sent home each term, so parents are aware of their balance. 

Parents should check at the beginning of the school year that their set payments will meet their fees by 
end of the school year - please contact the office to make changes. The school cannot automatically 
adjust direct debit authorities. 

OPTION 2 - THREE EQUAL PAYMENTS OVER TERMS 1, 2 & 3 
Parents may also pay their account by three instalments - in Terms 1, 2 & 3 (one-third of the annual total). 

OPTION 3 - PAYMENT BY REGULAR INSTALMENTS VIA EFT 
Payments may also be made by direct deposit to St Francis of the Fields School General Account NAB 
083-543 Account 45-717-2080. 

Please note your school account number and surname on your Electronic Funds Transfer (EFT) to ensure 
your payment is receipted to the correct account. Example - Cummins 1234 

Your school fee account number is located at the top of your statement above the date. 

Should you have any queries or require assistance commencing your payment option please contact the 
office or email:- office@sfstrathfieldsaye.catholic.edu.au 

mailto:office@sfstrathfieldsaye.catholic.edu.au
http://www.sfstrathfieldsaye.catholic.edu.au/
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Swimming in 2020 
Remaining Swimming Lesson dates: 

• Monday February 10 
  

 

SCHOOL SWIMMING SPORTS: 
With the school swimming sports around the corner, we are in need of help with 
timing lanes. We need 16 helpers at a time and rely on the assistance of our parents 
to ensure the day runs smoothly and to time. If you can help, please let your child 
is 2020 teacher know ASAP. 
 
Swimming Sports - Thursday 13th February, 2020 
The children will be invited to swim freestyle, backstroke, breaststroke and invitational butterfly. They can 
choose between the distances of 25m kickboard, 25m and 50m. Events will be discussed and finalised 
during the swimming lessons in 2020. 

 
Sports starts at 9.30am and Races commence at 9.40am. 
Each child will swim 3 events: Freestyle, Backstroke & Breast-stroke. 
Events start with 50 Metre Freestyle races: (deep end of pool) 
*12/13 year old boys, 12/13 year old girls, 11 year old boys, 11 year old girls, 10 year old boys, 10 year old 
girls, 8/9 year old boys, 8/9 year old girls. 
Followed by 25 metre Freestyle then kickboard events (same order as above, starting from shallow 
end). 
Followed by backstroke then Breast-stroke. 
Finally, an invitational butterfly for 10’s, 11’s and 12’s, relays (start shallow end in pool). 
Races finish at 1.30 approx. 

 

 
Coffee Storm will be serving at the pool for your convenience.  
 

 
 

Some other important dates to be mindful of in 2020: 
*Please note- at times for reasons out of our control, dates get changed and are updated in the newsletter 
with as much notice as possible.  
 
School swimming sports: 13 Feb 
Catholic Swimming Sports: 20 Feb 
Divisional Swimming Championships: 6 Mar  
Regional Swimming Championships (Swan Hill): 19 Mar 
State Swimming Championships (Melbourne): 22 Apr 
School Cross Country: 24 Apr 
Division Cross Country: 6 May 
Regional Cross Country (St Arnaud): 2 Jun 
State Cross Country (Melbourne): 16 Jul 
School Athletics Sports (3-6’s): 7 Aug 
Catholic Athletics Championships: 20 Aug *Please note, year 3’s are ONLY eligible for 4 events- Shot 
put, Long jump, 100m & hurdles. 
Divisional Athletics Championships: 14 Sept 
Regional Athletics Championships: 12 Oct 
State Athletics Championships: 26 Oct 
School Athletics Championships (F-2’s): 13 Nov 
  
School Sporting Teams: Please be mindful when your child is selected in a sporting team, it is then 
expected that they attend all training sessions and follow on events. Much organisation goes into these 
events and the focus is always to give the children the best opportunity to succeed. 

 
Matt Butcher, PE Coordinator 

mailto:office@sfstrathfieldsaye.catholic.edu.au
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Weekend maintenance – Please return slips! 
Tomorrow, your child will receive a blue form for our School Weekend Maintenance 
Program. Please return your blue slip by Friday 14 February, if you would like to be 
included on the roster or if you wish to pay the $60 levy. 
The roster will be prepared and sent to families when all slips have been received.   
 

 

Enviro News… 
There is going to be so much happening in the Enviro program in 2020.  
Please click on the ‘Enviro’ Quicklink in Flexibuzz to read the fortnightly newsletter and see 
what the children have been learning about with Mrs Gooch. 

 
 

Tuckshop News…. 
Tuckshop will be available on Thursday and Fridays in 2020. Ordering will continue via CDF Pay. 
Please go to https://sfstrathfieldsaye.cdfpay.org.au to set up your child/ren’s account. 
 
We are excited to announce that we will be supporting a local business by sourcing our Pies & Sausage 

Rolls from the Strathfieldsaye Bakery. The pies are super delicious and have 10% hidden vegies 
included to add amazing nutritional value. 
 
Some things to remember: 

• Update your child/ren’s class on their tuckshop bag  

• Have your orders on CDF pay before 9.00am on the day of tuckshop. 

• Reusable tuckshop bags are available to order on CDF Pay.  

• Please remember to write and update the items you have ordered on the bag each order 

• We are happy to have a chat with any parents who may have concerns about their child’s food 
related allergies and our current menu options.  

 
We are always happy to have new volunteers come and help us on tuckshop days. Please give us a call 
and we’ll put you on the roster. Donna – 0408 051 979, Fiona 0400 072 311 
           Donna & Fiona 
           Tuckshop coordinators 
 
Marong Cup…. 
Tickets and wristbands for the Marong Cup, Saturday 15 Feb, are now available from the school office for 
purchase. (Cash purchases only - NO Eftpos purchasing available) 

Ticket prices are discounted for families if purchased from the school. 

Prices: 
Adult admission - $15 ($25 when purchased at the gate)  

Kids wristbands - $10 ($15 when purchased at the gate) 

Please note: you do not have to purchase an adult admission ticket in order to buy kids wristbands. 
Volunteers receive free entry to the event. 

We still need quite a few volunteers to help on the day of the races.  
Helpers are needed in the Ascot Lounge between 2-5pm. Your jobs could include serving 
customers, cleaning up or selling Ice Creams in the Ice Cream Van. Even if you’re only able 
to help out for a short time, we would be extremely grateful. It’s a fantastic way to meet other 
parents. 
We are also looking for two parents to participate in the School’s Relay. We already have 2 
teachers and 2 students – we just need 2 parents to complete the team. Please note: this 
race is not a running race but a fun walking relay against the other catholic schools. 

 
If you are able to help out, please contact Tonya Harris on 0428 425 891. 

mailto:office@sfstrathfieldsaye.catholic.edu.au
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St. Francis Community….. 
Scholastic Books  
Issue 1 Catalogues Out Now, orders due in by Thursday 13th Feb.  
 
Thank you everyone for your support last year with over $1,500.00 in rewards received (new books in the 
library!), 20% of each order goes back to our school for us to spend in the Library. 
 
A run down for those new families and those who have not ordered before: 

1. Catalogues go to every child and include a wide range of books and products for purchase. We 
have spare copies of the catalogues in the office (on the info wall). All catalogues are also 
available online as well. 

2. Our school (all classes) are “LOOPED” into the credit card payment system which basically means 
that if you want to pay by credit card, you order in your child's class and name and follow the 
payment prompts - if you join the loop system you no longer need to send anything back to school 
as it all comes through when I finalise the order. 

3. You are still able to pay cash or cheque and send in the order form to the office via the classroom 
tub. 

4. If you would like your books to be left at the office for collection and are paying on loop, please 
send a note back to school or text me and I will text you when the items arrive and are available 
for collection. If you are using the order forms, just make a note of your preference to collect at 
office and a mobile number please. Please include your child’s name if they differ to yours. 

5. All orders will be sent back to the classrooms to your child unless I am notified otherwise. 
6. Please don’t forget that if you are using the forms to put your name and class on every form please 

and mark the envelope ‘Scholastic Book Club’ so the office staff know where to put the orders. 
 
Thank you for your continued support. 
Jen Smith, Scholastic Books Coordinator (0438 500 285)  

mailto:office@sfstrathfieldsaye.catholic.edu.au
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St. Francis Playgroup 
The St Francis Playgroup meets Monday mornings (during the school 
term) at 9am to 10.30am. in the Community Centre. 
 

The Coordinators are Tegan Djuric, 0458 148 682 & Adrienne Strachan, 0402 007 808 

 
Playgroup is also on Facebook.... St Francis of the Fields Playgroup  

 
Sporting Teams 
Basketball…. 

Warren Koglin,  
President. St. Francis Basketball Club, warrenkoglin@outlook.com 

 
 

Netball…. 
Inga McMillan,  
President, St Francis Netball Club, 0448 888 218 

 

Football…. 
Jane Davis 

President, St Francis Falcons Football Club.  0411 163 983 

 

 

Uniform Shop 
Hours 

Monday & Thursday 
morning  

(8.30am-10.00am) 
Wednesday Afternoon 

(3.00pm-4.00pm) 

mailto:office@sfstrathfieldsaye.catholic.edu.au
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St. Francis After School Care – YMCA Bendigo 
Please note - all bookings and cancellations must be made through the Bendigo Regional YMCA before 12noon 

on 5444 6666.  Numbers are limited.  Bookings essential. 
After School Care at St. Francis of the Fields P.S. phone - 0459 988 313 (3.20pm – 6.00pm) 

YMCA contact: 
To book:  Children Services Department, Bendigo Regional YMCA 

www.bendigo.ymca.org.au Telephone: 5444 6666 
To register & enrol: bendigo.regional@ymca.org.au for application/enrolment forms 

mailto:office@sfstrathfieldsaye.catholic.edu.au
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2020 School Fete notices….. 
Save the Date – this year’s fete will be held on Sunday 22 March. We would love to see all of our school 

community come and be a part of this fantastic event on our school calendar. 

Keep an eye out for Flexibuzz, newsletter and Facebook posts for details of how to help out on the day 

and any donations that are needed to make our Fete a roaring success. 

Plant stall – donations are being sought for this year’s plant stall at the fete. Please ring Belinda Hughes, 

Plant stall Coordinator, on 0409 703 856 if you have some plants to donate. More details to come 

regarding where to drop plants off to closer to the date. 
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Community News….. 
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